BARDSEY CUM RIGTON PARISH COUNCIL 
MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON OCTOBER 14TH 2010
POLICE AND RESIDENTS FORUM  PCSO Rebecca Jackson attended the meeting and reported that in the last month there had been 4 crimes – one burglary of a dwelling, one criminal damage, one public order offence and one assault (domestic).Problems with the  Sports Club Car Park,  Playground and Park Field  involving undesirables were discussed with her ( Corresp.5). This area now appears to be a drug dealing venue  Undesirables are sometimes observed in the daytime , possibly reconnoitring the area in preparation for an evening session. Drug packets have regularly been found in Park Field. Cllrs were urged to continue to report car numbers of any suspicious characters to the Police. 
DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST  The Chairman declared an interest in Minor Matters etc. Item 2. 
PRESENT  Cllrs Stentiford, Overfield, Flockton, Lobley, Hoyland, Wright, and Bradford. 
APOLOGIES.  Cllrs Tatman and Gittins. 
6334   MINUTES OF MEETING HELD ON SEPTEMBER 9TH  These were approved. 
6335   MATTERS ARISING  
1. Youth Club. . Cllr Bradford reported that there was currently a weekly attendance of 10-12, likely to increase as the weather deteriorates. 
2. Report on Village Open Day This had been very successful with a large turnout of children,  parents and invited guests, who had been served with orange/ bucks fizz, and hot dogs. The Chairman of the Council had welcomed everyone and paid tribute to all who had contributed to bringing the new playground into being. He mentioned particularly Mike Palmer-Jones who had been an important member of the playground sub-committee and who had sadly died before seeing its completion. The Acting Head Teacher of Bardsey Primary School also spoke briefly before 6 children from the school cut the ribbon, marking the official opening of the playground. Council expressed thanks to Cllr Wright for the hard work put in to organising the day. It was agreed to plant a tree in memory of Mike Palmer- Jones and it was suggested that this could be a silver birch to replace a broken one near the Ascot entrance to the playground. The Clerk was asked to contact Cllr Rachael Procter about this. (Action JG) 
3. Conditions in Hetchell Woods  Some tidying up had been carried out by the Chairman and by Sue Bradford and the site was now reasonably satisfactory. 
4. Parish Plan Update. Cllr Lobley had worked through the outstanding items for action and after some discussion with fellow Cllrs she radically reduced the list and will amend accordingly. (Action GL) 
5. Path from Congreves to Park Field. Cllr Tatman had met with Rob Meetham, LCC Groundworks, and Nick Pritchard at the Bramham Estate Office and had subsequently provided Cllrs with a full account of the main points. Bramham Estate is still in favour in principle of a Permissive Path but Bardsey PC would be expected to provide the path, fencing, bridges, stiles, the Estates’ legal fees, Land Registry costs, possibly maintenance costs,and possibly Insurance. Rob Meetham had expressed confidence that a grant could be obtained from the Community Spaces Fund (maximum £50,000) but match funding would also be required as the path would undoubtedly cost more than this. The next “step” would be a written reply from Nick Pritchard after consultation with his tenants confirming his agreement and conditions. 
6. Highways Update. Cllr Hoyland had e mailed details prior to the meeting:-
· Mill Lane – scheduled to finish by 22/10 and weather permitting the carriageway will be re-surfaced in November. 
· A58 – the container for Mill Lane has resulted in mud on the footpath. This is being cleared by Highways who have notified the depot to keep the path clear of mud. 

· A58 –at the grass verge by the traffic lights the metal notice left behind after work in East Keswick should be collected shortly. 
· A58/Keswick Lane – a reply is awaited from Steve Parry about the broken wooden fence. 

· Church Lane – the gully is now completed. Piping has been installed with inlets into the pipe and now forms part of main drainage instead of a gully. Of the 3 drives involved in the work the drain in the first had collapsed and has been re-routed; the pipe in the second was OK; the pipe in the third was not connected to anything and is now connected to the nearest main drain. 
· Keswick Lane – Private garden hedges encroaching onto the footpath are a real issue and are forcing people to go on  to the road which is dangerous, especially for people with  children. Some way needs to be found to address this issue as appeals through the Newsletter appear to go unheeded. 
· Footpath between Bardsey and East Keswick – dog fouling is again very bad here. Ian Oxley, LCC Rights of Way Enforcement Officer, has been consulted and has promised to contact the Dog Wardens. It is reported that a dog owner at the East Keswick end allows a dog free access to the footpath to do what it wants.
Cllr Wright reported that her husband, John, after suitable training, had worked with the Police using SID, to monitor traffic speed on the A58 and on Keswick Lane. 22 people had been caught speeding on the latter and only 2 on the A58. They would all receive a written reprimand. 
7. West Well Environs. The Chairman and Cllr Bradford offered to deal with the weeds. (Action ES/JB) 
8. Rights of Way not included in Parish Walks. There was nothing to report. (Action ES). 
9. Dog Fouling. The Clerk reported that she had asked the Dog Wardens to pay particular attention to the section of Church Lane from the Dell to the Bingley. 
10. Willow Tree requiring attention. The Clerk had referred this to LCC Forestry Dept. who had cut down the branch but had failed to remove it from the site. The Clerk was asked to remind them of this. (Action JG) 
11. Condition of Congreves following work by United Utilities. After some initial problems over locating those responsible for the work, contact had eventually been made between Amanda White and Cllr Lobley who could provide a detailed account of the deficiencies in clearance work . A meeting with residents had been held to obtain their feedback. It had been agreed to take up the matter of no advance notification of the works with LCC Highways Dept. If the PC had received this information they could then have advised the 923 bus operators of the need to divert their services.   A kind offer had been made following the meeting of a donation to the Congreve area of a seat (must mention the name of Morgan Sindall) or a tree, and a promise to make good all items discussed at the meeting. Since then there has been a deep clean operation but Cllr Lobley considered that this had made little difference. She will have a further discussion with Amanda Wright about the need for re-seeding and about the preference for a seat rather than a tree. (Action JG/GL)
6336   STANDING AGENDA ITEMS 
1 .Park Field  This is in good condition.  
2 .Willan’s Wood and Hedge on A58 Cllr Flockton reminded Cllrs that there had been an intention to plant a hedge on the A58 side of the wood. It was agreed to put on next month’s agenda an item suggesting that Mark Hullah should take responsibility for the A58 strip of hedge for a couple of years in place of Glendales.(Action JG)It was also agreed that the hawthorn hedge along the front needs cutting back. Cllr Bradford offered to deal with this. (Action JB).
3. Playground. Cllr Bradford reported that all the equipment was working satisfactorily. It was possible that there had been some minor vandalism when a screw was found to have been removed from one item. Record had, however, obliged by sending him a number of screws for such emergencies ,and he had made the repair himself. He was disappointed to find that a single molehill had appeared. The situation would be monitored. Playground signs were discussed by Cllrs. It was agreed to head the sign(s) “Welcome to Bardsey Playground” and then in smaller print a list of prohibited activities. The Chairman volunteered to draft one for comments from Cllrs. 
4. Web Site.and.Bardsey Community Forum.  Cllr Lobley expressed her disappointment at the lack of interest shown in both. She said that it was becoming important to have a list of e mail addresses so that residents could be advised of matters of interest and she felt that everyone should circulate any information of general interest. 
6337   PLANNING 

1 .New Applications.:-  
(a) P/10/03975 – Glenthorne, Margaret Avenue – Exts. & Balcony.- No objection.  
(b)P/.10/03784 – Out. App. for dwelling – 16A Church Lane. –Object  
© P/10/04231 – Wood Ridge, 9 Bracken Park, Scarcroft – Exts.- No objection  
(d) P/10/04213 – 3A Second Avenue – Cons. – No objection 
(e) P/10/03366 – Moor Lodge Holiday Park, 103 Blackmoor Lane, Scarcroft – Use of land to form enlarged caravan park.- No objection.  
(f) P/10/04241 – Reserved Matters App. for 5 Bed House – 16A Church Lane.- This was discussed at the meeting where Cllrs agreed to oppose it. Cllr Lobley volunteered to draft the letter of objection. (Action GL/JG) 

Council approved the decisions of the Planning Committee including sight of the letter of objection to 10/03784 discussed at the meeting. 

2. APPROVALS BY LCC:-

(a) 10/01215 – Barbondale, Mill Lane – Exts. 
(b) 10/02631 – Rigton Gates, Scarsdale Lane – Canopy with Glazed Roof. 

(c) 10/02937 – Red Lea, Woodacre Crescent – Exts. 

(d) 10/03651 – Village Hall, Woodacre Lane – Exts. 

(e)10/03919 – 1 Cornmill Lane – Cons. 

(f) 10/03855 – Blackmoor House, Brandon Lane, Wike – Retro. App. for Garden Store.
(g) 10/02758 –Moor Allerton Golf Club-  The  Bungalow, Blackmoor Farm, Tarn Lane, Wike – Replacement 3 Bed. Dwelling. 
3. REFUSALS BY LCC:-
(a) 10/01954 – Hillcrest, Tithe Barn Lane – Exts. 
4. Letter from Cllr Matthew Robinson re Land off Syke Lane A meeting is to be held at Scarcroft Village Hall on Monday November 1st at 7pm to discuss the appeal which has been lodged against the decision by LCC to refuse planning permission. A full Public Inquiry will be held and will take place from 11th January 2011 -18th 2011. Residents may still write in to express their views. 
6338   FINANCE 

1. Bills for payment:
(a) Bardsey Village Hall – Annual Grant                                       £3,000.
(b) Bardsey Village Hall – Architects’s Fees.                                  2,800 

(c) Bardsey Sports Club – Refreshments for Village Open Day    141.47
(d) Cllr Wright – Reimbursement – Ribbon for Opening “    “            4.00.

(e) Clerk’s Salary & Expenses. (Expenses £36.26)                     1567.01
(f) Rigton Print – Flyers and Posters                                               57.50                                                  (g).Annual Audit of Accounts by Mazars.                                      470.00
(h) Bardsey Village Hall – Additional Fees for Planning App.         91.65

(i) Rural Action Yorkshire – Subs.                                                   35.00

Council agreed to pay all the bills listed above. 

2. Completion of Audit  The External Auditors have approved the  audit without qualification. 

6339   CORRESPONDENCE AND NEW BUSINESS.

1.Letter from Nick Borras, Traffic Engineer re Proposed Speed Limit Alterations. Details of proposed changes to speed limits on Wike Ridge Lane/Blackstone Gill Lane/Wike Lane, Alwoodley  and to Bay Horse Lane and Blackmoor Lane have been received and are to be circulated amongst Cllrs before October 29 when any comments are required. These are not to be made public at this stage. 
2. Approval of Council to Cllr Change of Responsibility for School Governor Rep.- Cllr Wright to replace Cllr Flockton. Council agreed to this request. 
3. Approval of Council to Change of Date for December meeting – from December 9 to Dec. 2 The Clerk requested this change of date to comply with holiday arrangements. 
4 The Security of Parkfield, Playground, Car Park and Sports Club. Cllr Overfield had e mailed Cllrs prior to the meeting to advise that this matter had been discussed at the last Management Meeting of BSC. Concern was expressed at the increasing number of undesirables congregating in the area where bad behaviour ranged from teenagers playing football in the Playground to drug trafficking in Park Field/ Car Park. The Club is working closely with the Police and is considering placing CCTV in the proximity of the Club. Some measures are the responsibility of the Parish Council or require its committed agreement. These include:-
· An entrance bar/gate to the Club car park 

· CCTV at both entrances and elsewhere.

· Lighting.

· Better signs.

· No public access after dark. 

Cllrs discussed this issue at some length. The preferred options are CTCV and some form of lighting. The Chairman offered to discuss the options with Inspector Griffiths. (Action ES)
5. Leeds Forum. co.uk This flyer is to be circulated. 
6. “Being a Good Employer” NALC booklet – free to Councils (N.B. £1.50 Postage). There was no interest in making this purchase. 
6340   MINOR MATTERS FOR DELEGATION TO CLERK/NEXT AGENDA.

1. Green Areas  in the village Cllr Hoyland suggested that it could prove useful to ascertain ownership of these. 
2. Dangerous exit from Spear Fir on to Wike Lane due to Farmer’s Hay Bales Cllr Bradford considered the bales obscured visibility at this junction. The Chairman, a friend of the farmer, offered to speak to him. 

3. High Hedge obscuring Electricity Sub-Station on Congreves Cllr Lobley reported that the copper beech hedge had grown to approx. 12’ high as it had not been cut at all this year, despite requests from nearby residents and had only received a mild trim in the previous year. The Clerk was asked to contact the Maintenance Board and request a hard trim (Action JG)
4. Farmer willing to deliver fresh produce to villages  Janet Thornton had asked the Chairman to check on the degree of enthusiasm of villagers for this service. It was agreed to circulate details. 

Signed.:- 

Date:-  

BPC Oct. 10 Mins. 
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